WIU Council on General Education
5 May 2011 Meeting Minutes

Present:  Cynthia Struthers (chair), Diana Allen, Esteban Araya, Ginny Boynton (secretary), Jongnam Choi, John Hemingway, Douglas Huff, Andrea Hyde, Patrick McGinty, John Miller, Zee Mutairi, Feridun Tasdan, Jess White (vice chair).  
Ex-officio:  Judi Dallinger, Candace McLaughlin, Russ Morgan.  
Guests/New Members:  Cheryl Bailey, Keith Hotz, Pengqian Wang, Dean Zoerink.
Chairperson Cynthia Struthers called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. in 207A Morgan Hall.  
Jess White moved approval of the April 21 Minutes, as written, and John Miller seconded the motion.  The Minutes were unanimously approved.
Introductions, Elections of Next Year’s CGE Officers, and Fall Meetings
Dr. Struthers asked those faculty members approved by the Faculty Senate as new members of CGE starting in Fall 2011 to introduce themselves:  Cheryl Bailey, Communication (replacing John Miller in the Basic Skills, Public Speaking, category), and Keith Holtz, Art (replacing Douglas Huff as the Fine Arts representative in the Humanities and Fine Arts category), Pengqian Wang, Physics (replacing Feridun Tasdan in the Natural Science/Math category), and Dean Zoerink, RPTA (replacing John Hemingway in the Human Well-Being category).  Current CGE members also introduced themselves.
Election of 2011-12 officers was held.  Cindy Struthers expressed her desire to step down as CGE Chair after this year, citing her many other responsibilities.  Patrick McGinty was nominated for Chair, Jess White for Vice Chair, and Ginny Boynton for Secretrary.  There being no further nominations, Drs. McGinty, White, and Boynton were elected to their respective offices by acclamation.
The Fall semester meeting schedule had been distributed in advance by the Chair, who noted that CGE meets every other week, on Thursdays at 3:30, in the weeks that the Faculty Senate is not meeting.  Dr. Struthers noted that QC 114 was not available in the Fall; it was hoped that QC B16 would be available for CODEC connection to the QC campus in the Fall.  Macomb members will meet in 207A Morgan again next year.

Fall 2010 Assessment of Student Learning Data
The Fall 2010 General Education Assessment results summary by College and Gen Ed goal had been distributed prior to the meeting by Associate Provost Judi Dallinger.  Esteban Araya asked about Biology’s missing results; Kinesiology and Art had also not submitted data.  Dr. Dallinger noted that Deans had been given the reports and were aware of missing data.  Dr. Struthers pointed out that the Colleges differed in the percentage of students who either met minimally or did not meet vs. the percentage who met or exceeded expectations.  It was agreed that this merited continued scrutiny as additional data is gathered.
The Council was reminded that all sections of all General Education courses offered as part of Summer School must conduct Gen Ed Assessment.

Conclusion

Chairperson Struthers thanked retiring CGE members John Hemingway, Doug Huff, John Miller, and Feridun Tasdan, for their years of service on the Council.

Its business for the year being concluded, the Council adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Ginny Boynton, CGE Secretary
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